Director’s Report
February 8, 2021
Library Programming:   Zoom Story Time, Wednesday mornings continues with Zoom at 10.  In-Person Story Hour available at 11 a.m. by appointment only. 
Library Day to Day:   Appointments are going well.  Circulation had picked up in December, closer towards the Holidays.  It has gone down a bit since school is back in session and winter has set in.  
Re-opening timeline next phase:  After going on the internet, I could not determine a percentage of where Howard County stands right now, however, the last report on the 27th of January was 12% with 30 new cases a week for the previous two weeks.  There is a new formula for determining the percentage.  I would rather watch the numbers versus the percentage.  Decorah is waiting for 5% based on their numbers.  I would be content if the number of new cases was at a count of 5 per week.  
Collection project status: Staff are on the home stretch on the inventory for a majority of the Library collection.  On the Circulation Summary Report, under the Withdrawals, note the Adult Non-Fiction number, these were items that were physically missing from the collection.  The majority listed as ‘IN’, however, they were not on the shelf. 
Accreditation:   The final application is due February 28.
Building topics:  (may need further discussion on agenda in continuing business)
Library lighting fixtures (last portion to convert into energy efficient). No new report. 
Information Technology (IT) Support:  No new report. 

Telephone system (current contract expires June 30, 2021 with Mediacom): 
City Council asked about the Mediacom bill in relation to a 3rd line that appears to be unused, it is actually connected to the elevator.  After some research, there are some adjustments that can be made in the current phone system that will allow for a line to be dropped, reducing the bill by $29.95.  The charge for internet is currently $140.00 and has been a locked in rate for the current plan.  The rate will increase to $190.00 beginning July 1, 2021, and will increase an additional $10.00 the 2nd and 3rd year to accommodate miscellaneous industry increases.  The first year, our bill will average out to just over $295 where it is currently just over $292.  In addition, the Federal E-rate will be refunding the Library just over $1,900 for internet services. That comes available after 7/1/21 as well.  

Automatic door opener accident:  All necessary information has been provided to my vehicle insurance company and all expenses will be reimbursed to the City.  

Staff computer replacement:  Staff from CorTecPro installed the two new computers on January 14.  Staff has been satisfied with the new equipment. 
Zoom Account:  Current service package is still sufficient.
